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STAFF'S THIRD STATUS REPORT

COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) and respectfully states as follows:

1.
On July 14, 2004, the Empire District Electric Company (“Empire” or “Company”) filed with the Commission an Application seeking an Order authorizing Empire’s plan for the management, sale, exchange, transfer or other disposition of the Company’s sulfur dioxide (“SO2”) emission allowances.

2.
On August 13, 2004, following a meeting with the other parties concerning Empire’s Application, the Staff filed a Status Report suggesting that the parties were cooperating in an effort to see whether a settlement could be reached, and promising another status report shortly after Empire submitted its proposed SO2 emission allowance management program to the Staff.

3.
On August 23, 2004, Empire submitted its proposal to the Staff and the Office of the Public Counsel (“Public Counsel”).  Following a September 1, 2004 meeting with Public Counsel, the Staff filed its Second Status Report on September 3, indicating that Empire was making progress in developing an acceptable SO2 emission allowance management program and that the Staff would continue to work collaboratively toward that goal.  The Staff also stated its intention to file either a recommendation or a stipulation and agreement by November 5, 2004, unless Empire requested an extension in order to accommodate further negotiations.  

4.  
On September 24, 2004, the Staff again met with Empire and Public Counsel for the purpose of reviewing draft documents prepared by Empire.  Considerable progress was made.  On October 19, 2004, Empire circulated another draft of its “SO2 Allowance Management Policy” for review, along with the outlines of a stipulation and agreement.

5.
At the last meeting, the Company also agreed to provide the Staff with information regarding its proposed system for tracking its SO2 allowance transactions.  The Staff is still waiting for Empire to provide that information.  Due to the difficulties related to tracking SO2 allowances, Staff believes that the tracking system is an integral part of Empire’s SO2 Allowance Management Policy, and therefore requires that it be reviewed before a recommendation or stipulation and agreement can be reached.  

6.
The Staff now expects to be able either to file a recommendation, or to conclude a stipulation and agreement, within 20 days after the Staff receives the tracking system information.  Counsel for Empire and Public Counsel have been contacted, they have no objection to this pleading.

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully submits its Third Status Report concerning the timing of the filing of its recommendation or a stipulation and agreement in this proceeding.
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